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Memo 
Date: September 3, 2019 

To:  Members of Council 

From: Michael Salvatori 
 Chief Executive Officer and Registrar 

Subject: Notice of Motion 

 
On September 1, 2019, amendments to the College’s Act and a new regulation introduced 
the successful completion of a math proficiency test as a certification requirement. 
 
Applicants for a certificate of qualification and registration who complete their application, 
with all supporting documents on or after March 31, 2020 will have to pass a math 
proficiency test. As well, current College members may also voluntarily take the math test. 
 
In the development of the requirements and implementation of the math proficiency test, 
the Ministry of Education has informed the College that the successful completion of the 
math test will need to be reflected on a member’s certificate of qualification and 
registration. 
 
In anticipation of an amendment to the College’s teachers’ qualifications regulation, and in 
order to implement such a note on a member’s certificate, Council will be asked to consider, 
at its December 5-6, 2019 meeting, the following Notice of Motion to change the College 
bylaws: 

That Council approve the addition to the College bylaws of s. 25.01 (n), as set out 
below: 

25.01 In addition to the information prescribed by section 23 of the Act, the 
register shall contain: 
… 
2.01(n) a statement indicating successful completion of the math proficiency 
test by a member, as identified to the Registrar pursuant to s. 4(7) of Regulation 
271/19 of the Ontario College of Teachers Act. 

 
 
 
 
 
Michael Salvatori, OCT 


